CITY OF WASHINGTON Ph. (309) 444-1124

Joan E. Baxter, C.P.A. - Controller Fax (309) 444-9779

301 Walnut Street jbaxter@ci.washington.il.us

Washington, IL 61571 www.ci.washington.il.us
MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor Manier and City Council

FROM: Joanie Baxter, Controller ())

DATE: August 30, 2018

SUBJECT: Ratification of repairs due to lightning strike

Lightning struck repeaters located at the Fire Station on August 6. Both Public Works and the
Police Department were affected. The Public Works repeater has been repaired and we are in
receipt of an invoice for $4,192.50. The Police repeater is in the process of being repaired and
we should get a final invoice on Tuesday according to Ragan Communications. The damage is
in excess of $5,000. One deductible of $2,500 will be applied as it is a single incident, and thus
insurance reimbursement is expected for the remainder of the cost.

REQUESTED ACTION
Ratify the expenditure of $4,192.50 plus the Police Department invoice to be received on
Tuesday.

This matter has been placed on the City Council meeting consent agenda of Tuesday, September
4,2018



